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Board-Walkers’ Newsletter May 2002

Welcome!
This is the first newsletter under new management (as it were).  We’re not as good with desktop software as Bridget was, so the look is slightly less snazzy  (and, at this point, thanks to Bridget for all the hard work on previous BW newsletters).  Your new editor is Alex Luck, with some hindrance provided by Hamish Adamson as deputy editor (he thought it would look good on his CV).  Hope you like it and if you have any comments about any aspect at all, please get in touch:

alex_luck@mail.com

hamish.adamson@writeme.com

Golden Jubilee *PARTY*!

Ann Wessen has kindly agreed to lend us her garden for an afternoon for a bit of a shindig to celebrate the Queen’s Golden Jubilee.  If you are keen, please note this on the social form enclosed.  It will be:

1pm Monday 3rd June

Bring a bottle and Board-Walkers will provide a Mediterranean Lunch for your delectation.
New Committee

Chairman:

Peter Osborn, (01242) 528230,

chairman@boardwalkers.org.uk

Vice Chairman:

Ann Wessen, (01242) 226092,

vice_chairman@boarwalkers.org.uk

Treasurer:

Carol Magill, (01452) 714461,

treasurer@boardwalkers.org.uk

Secretary:

Jackie Smith, (01242) 578739,

secretary@boardwalkers.org.uk

Publicity Secretary:

Hamish Adamson, (07867) 533960,

publicity@boardwalkers.org.uk

Social Secretary:

Alex Luck, (07789) 206422,

social@boardwalkers.org.uk

Picnic & Rounders
The committee were wondering what might be a fun day out and came up with the idea of a picnic and a game of rounders (neither part is compulsory!) on the Painswick Beacon.  

What do you think?  Do you have any better ideas?  Let us know on the enclosed social questionnaire.  

A plea from the Editor

Have you any unrequited desires to help out in new and different areas of the theatre?  If so, please, please let me know by filling in the enclosed ‘theatre rôles’ form and returning it in stamped addressed envelope.  This should make it easier for all members to get teams together for shows – for example, to choose a crew without having to bother people who don’t know one end of a hammer from another and would rather not find out!  (Sorry, no one can escape front of house though!)

Clearing costume & prop cupboards

For those of you haven’t seen our store cupboards recently, they are in a terrible state.  For fire and health & safety reasons, we really have to get them cleared up.  We will be starting on the costume cupboard on June 8th at 10.30am and the props cupboard at 10.30am June 15th.  However, it will almost certainly take more than one day – so if you can’t make either of these but can lend a hand, please call Jackie (props) or Alex (costumes) on the numbers from the committee list above.

New website

I’d imagine most of you have heard that we have a website.  What is new is that it is now under the name

www.boardwalkers.org.uk

It’s just been registered but it is up and running, as can be seen from the email addresses for the new committee.  In order to celebrate this, Hamish will be running a competition that will be only available from the website, so keep an eye out.  

Electronic Versions of Newsletter

As you've probably noticed in recent letters from Hamish, we're trying to deliver as much stuff electronically as possible.  If we have an email address for you, it should be stuck on below and unless the box says ‘No email address!’, we will email the next newsletter and other details to you.  If we don't have your email address at all but you'd like to get e-newsletters or we have the wrong email address, then get in touch.

However, we really don't want to alienate those of you who don't use email (or don't use it much), so if you'd rather receive hard copy through the post, get in touch with Hamish or Alex and we'll make sure that you keep getting a paper version.  

Those of you who don't have an email address, don't worry - you'll automatically keep getting paper copies of all the latest Board-Walkers news.  Phew!


No email address!

Fatal Attraction
Sept 7th – 14th 2002

Our next production is ‘Fatal Attraction’ by Bernard Slade.  You should all have received a brief plot summary when details of the play reading were sent out to you (and an even briefer summary is available on the web).  The cast and much of the production team have now been decided.  However, there are always opportunities to get involved, so if you want to help out, get in touch with any of the committee or the production team.

We get into the workshop August 26th to start the set build.  We will get the set on stage at the usual time, ie starting Sunday noon 1st Sept.

Cast list 
Blair Griffin

Jan Bagnall

Morgan Richards
Chris Moore

Lt Gus Braden

Phil Ward

Tony Lombardi

Rod Holliman

Maggie Stratten
Gill Pegg

Sgt Doris Aylesbury
Catherine Marshall

Production team
Director

Janet Mayo

Production Secretary
Ann Wessen

Stage Manager

Mike Jobbins

Properties

Jackie Smith

Janet felt slightly disappointed at the attendance to the ‘Fatal Attraction’ play reading and auditions but was pleased that she still has a very good cast.


Puss in Boots
Dec 28th 2002 – Jan 4th 2003

We must stage this pantomime at a time which hopefully is the optimum to attract the largest audience – i.e. as soon after Christmas as it possible (Saturday 28th December start) and with as many Matinees as is possible and definitely during the Christmas school holiday period.

So, the current preliminary timetable is:

Sun 22nd Dec
Set Build

Mon 23rd Dec
Completion of Set Build

Tues 24th Dec
Technical

Fri 27th Dec
Dress Rehearsal

Sat 28th Dec
Matinee



Evening Performance

Sun 29th Dec
Matinee (??)

Mon 30th Dec
Matinee



Evening Performance

Tues 31st Dec
Matinee (unlikely!)


Weds 1st Jan
Matinee

Thur 2nd Jan
Matinee



Evening

Fri 3rd Jan
Matinee



Evening

Sat 4th
Jan
Matinee



Evening

So this is between 11 and 13 performances (if we can get the set up in two days!).  We have an author – Bridget Derrett (of course), director – Ann Wessen, stage manager – Don Lewis and set designer – Mike Kingston (Ed. – apologies if I’ve forgotten anyone).  If anybody wants to volunteer for any role, please contact a member of the committee.


Green Rooms (*)

As you will probably know due to lack of funds we have been having to put on a number of ‘bums on seats’ productions in the main theatre. Green Room productions could be a way of allowing us to put on plays for a niche audience without the costs of a main house show.  It is also an ideal way of producing One Act plays.

There was a general feeling at the AGM that we should do regular Green Room productions. With a recently redecorated Room 4 and a small stage coming in the new bar area the theatre is in better shape for doing Green Room shows than in a long time.

However, ‘Zoo Story’ – our most recent attempt to do a Green Room production - had to be cancelled due to a lack of interest, which isn’t a great omen. With the interest at the AGM, the committee wanted to take the opportunity of this newsletter to see what ideas you had or what you might want to do? For example, Hamish suggested rehearsed play readings which went down really well at his university.

* For those who may not know, a “Green Room” production is a production that takes place away from the main stage, generally involving a smaller cast with little or no scenery. 


Play Readings

At the end of last year we had two play readings one for ‘Hay Fever’ and other for ‘The Importance of Being Ernest’. Both were quite well attended and the general feeling seemed that they were very enjoyable. Given this if there is sufficient interest I would like to set up a social play reading group (please see ‘Social form’). 

Play readings can give you the opportunity to read characters completely different to those you may expect to perform on stage. It also gives people who may be new to acting the chance to gain confidence in an informal and relaxed setting.

Editorial

I believe the aim of Board-Walkers is to put on a good blend of plays with casts and crews drawn from our entire membership.  To do this we need to be producing shows that allow us to engage all of you and allow you to do what you want to do.  The ‘rôles form’ should help our teams do this better but, at the end, the survival of the society relies on your continued enthusiasm.

I’m looking forward to seeing my letterbox flooding with returned forms! Till next newsletter or perhaps see you at the Playhouse,

Alex Luck 

(Editor and Social Secretary)
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